

## MEMBER:

CANADIAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION

## NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

FOUNDED 1960

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M.

MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL, 5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO

MAIL ADDRESS — NORTH YORK COIN CLUB, P.O. BOX 294, STATION A., WILLOWDALE, ONT MEETING

M2N 589

1983

Next Meeting: June 28th. Programme: Don McIntyre speaking on "Origins of Coinage of Ancient India". meeting starts at 8:15 P.M., Doors open at 7:30 P.M., in the large room, dealers may set up in the smaller room across the hall at 6:45 P.M. if they wish for early arrivals.

## 1982-1983 Executive:

Past-President:

President:

1st. Vice-President: 2nd. Vice-President:

Secretary:

Treasurer:

Directors:

F. C. Jewett
Harvey Farrow
Alan Cornish
Glen Williams
Lucille Colson
Wally Ciona
Frank Dennis
George Fraser
Basil Latham

Junior Director:
Auctioneer:
Social Convenor:
Receptionist:
Librarian:
Co-Editors:

Ben Kosic
Carl Anderson
Jean Orr
Louise Graham
Vacant
Wally Ciona
Harvey Farrow

\*

NEXT MEETING: The June 28th. meeting will feature our own member Don McIntyre 1k on the "Origins of Coinage of Ancient India", which should be quite increating since he has given us two other outstanding talks in recent times. Since we are approaching the summer months and since we are the only club in the Toronto area which will be operating during the summer months the last two years we have featured during the summer months slides programmes but this year we will have guest speakers at both the July and August meetings.

LAST MEETING: The May 24th. meeting featured a set of slides from the C.N.A. Library on "An Introduction to Canadian Paper Money". The projector was run by George Fraser and after showing the slides he supplemented with little-known facts concerning the more recent series of Canadian Paper Money on such aspects as asterisk notes, current procedures on replacement notes and how to collect paper money inexpensively.

John Regitko thanked George for his excellent talk after the slides and since it was George's birthday he was presented with a birthday cake.

As mentioned in last month's bulletin after considerable discussion, a vote concluded that until further notice we would alternate between meetings; for one meeting a door draw prize and an auction item and then the following meeting all of the door draws prizes followed by all of the items in the auction, this way the people who want to stay for the complete meeting can and the ones who want to leave earlier after the door draw they can. The June meeting will have all of the draw prizes first and then followed by the auction.

TH: ANNIVERSARY COMMITTEE: A special committee will be formed to plan the pecial celebrations for the club's 25th. anniversary to be held in 1985.

Two executive members of the club and two members at large will form the committee. Ron Zelk and Ron Postill were appointed at large with the President from the executive plus another one from the executive to be appointed later.

Please turn over......

The coffee and cookies were served by Jean Orr, at the refreshment break.

The President read the letter he had received from Ron Postill thanking him for doing the extras beyond the call of duty on the recent Coin Week Canada with the club. It was the first time he had received any letter of appreciation for all of the years he has been associated with in the hobby. Two other members of the club also received letters from Ron for their involement for Coin Week Canada. The Coin Week Canada certificates of appreciation from the C.N.A. will be handed out at the meeting after they have been received.

The auction was conducted by Carl Anderson and assisted by Basil Latham.

Draw prizes were won by the following: Jean Guy Cote, Glen Williams, George Fraser (2), John Regitko (3), Terry O'Brien (2), Basil Latham, May Bunnett, Thomas Brennand Russ. Brown, Alan Weighell, John Curtis, Ted Boxall and Howard Richardson.

The "On Time Attendance Draw" winner was Thomas Brennand who won the small amount of \$2.00. The draw again for this month will start again at \$2.00.

DONATIONS: The club would like to thank Jim Smart for his donation to the junior's "Mint Box" and the regular door draw prizes. Harry Lennox's donation the "Mint" for the juniors at the last meeting. The club is always look-g for items for the monthly door draw prizes, we try to give away a reasonable amount of prizes for the attendance hat we get at the meetings.

NEW MEMPERS: Applications for membership have been received from the following, they will become members at the next meeting unless any objections are filed:

#420 Alan Weighell, of Toronto and #421 W. Craig Heron, of Mississauga.

COMING EVENTS: June 26th. Brantford Numismatic Society's 5th. Annual Coin Show, at the Brantford Civic Centre, in Brantford. July 20th.-23rd. C.N.A. 30th. Annual Convention at the Keddy's Hotel, Downtown, in Moncton, N.B., A report on this convention will be given at the July meeting from the President as he is one of the club's delegates to the convention. August 13th. Collingwood Coin and Stamp Show, at the Lion's Den, on Hurontario Street, in Collingwood, starting at 10:00 A.M., Admission is free with over 20 dealers in attendance. Maybe we will have again this year a car pool going to this show like we had last year, more about this at the meeting. September 10th. Huronia Numismatic Association Annual Show, at the Bayfield Mall, Bayfield Street North, in Barrie, Admission is also free and they generally have at least 20 dealers at this show also.

The above events will keep some of our members busy in attending over the summer months since most of the clubs close down for the two summer months.

til the July bulletin this finishes it for another month.

Wally and Harvey.